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President Peggy Jones called the meeting to order.  Board members attending:  Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Jeff McKee, Cindy Waechter, Pat Schultze, Carol Calentine, Dave Elder, and Bob Teweles.  
Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of April 11, 2013 were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report.  Cindy Waechter gave the treasurer’s report, a copy of which is attached hereto.  Cindy had two reports for April:  Treasurer’s Report to Board and Membership, and Budget to Actuals.  

Vice President/Programs.  Jeff McKee sent the Board an email with the line-up of upcoming speakers:

May

Dr. Gus Gross, “Treating Poisonous Snake Bites”
June

GCMG Social

July

Deedy Wright, “Fall Vegetable Gardening”
August
Dr. Rebecca Kelso, “Preventing Skin Cancer”
September
Open

October
Open

November
Paul Johnson, Texas A&M Forest Service, “Proper Tree Pruning”

December
Christmas Social

Old Business:

Present Elect Position:  Bob Teweles agreed to accept this position.  The membership will vote on his election at the May 16, 2013 meeting.
Policy and Procedures Manual Update:  The Board reviewed Chapters 1-7 of the “Policy and Procedures Manual.” 
New Business:
Linda Crees (Class 22) Reinstatement – After Board discussion, the Board agreed that she not be reinstated, but that she could take the Master Gardener class again.

Bluebonnet Festival – Volunteers are needed for this event that will be held on May 18 from 3:00-5:00 p.m. in La Vernia.
Wireless Microphone:  Peggy Jones said that the Portable PA System with two power packs, a hand microphone, a lapel mike and two headsets has been purchased.   
Committee Reports – Action Items

Volunteer Report:  The Village Club Grant of $3,000 that the GCMG received needs to be used.  Carol Calentine heard that the Mayor of Seguin might have a project in mind for these funds.  Carol will talk to Judge Jones.  It was also recommended to ask the membership if they knew of a project that should be done with these funds.
Guadalupe County Community Garden:  Pulte Homes has built the 20 x 15 foot structure for the garden.  Linda Bruno sent the Board an email stating that she will write an article for the current GCMG newsletter, and that she has already posted this to the Garden Face Book page.  Linda recommended that GCMG hold an event with the City of Schertz, County representatives, and Pulte Homes’ representatives as a public thank you.   Saturday, June 1 has been scheduled for a workday at the garden.
GCMG Class 25 – Bob Teweles said that he plans to increase some of the speakers’ fee to $25 per hour.

Adjournment:  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:10 p.m.  
Attachments:
Treasurer Reports

GCMG Officers:


Peggy Jones, President 


Bob Davis, Past President


Open, President Elect 


Jeff McKee, Vice President


Cindy Waechter, Treasurer


Pat Schultze, Secretary


Carol Calentine, Volunteer Chairman


Dave Elder, Publication Chairman


Linda Bruno, Education Chairmen


Bob Teweles, Master Gardener Training Chairman
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